Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 14th January 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Cowey (in the Chair), Baker, Falkinder,  Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Slingsby, Smith  and Wardale.


Clerk - Janet Wardale



7 Members of the public



ERY Cllr Pollard for part of the meeting.

01/14/89
Apologies for absence  - none
01/14/90
Declarations of Interest


Pond boundary - Cllr Morton.
01/14/91
Minutes of the meeting held on 10th December 2013 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendment:-

A1079 should read B1248.

01/14/92
Matters Arising
Cherry Burton Relief in Need Charity
The Charity Commission has not responded to the enquiry yet.

Resolved – follow up with the Charity Commission.
Seat in front of Village Green
The resident is willing to pay for the whole seat with the PC covering installation.  There seems to be confusion about where the seat will be going and there was a suggestion that, as the seat will be going in the conservation area, ERYC should be contacted.
Resolved – To contact the Conservation Department at ERYC and consult with the resident re the position of the seat.
Playground 
Funding of £8000 has been secured to replace the playground surface.

Resolved – check with ERYC Conservation Department about the change in colour of the surface from grey to green.

Sportsfield Approach Road Access
Cllr Slingsby summed up the public meeting held after last month’s  Parish Council meeting.  The majority of residents present had been against any further development on the grounds of inadequate sewage and drainage in the village.
Mr Barrett from Risby Homes had contacted Cllr Peirson and they had met and discussed the problems with the drainage and sewage.

They had contacted Yorkshire Water who did not have any concerns about the sewage capacity in the village.  There would be a footpath on either side of the access road to help with safety concerns.
They had discussed contributing towards the cost of sewage and drainage improvements by changing the affordable housing to high value housing.

Cllr Baker had asked for confirmation about the sums of money involved and this seemed to have been confirmed by Mr Staniford, but  Mr Hunt from ERYC had emailed and his information did not confirm this.

Cllr Baker commented that he had an open mind about the development as there was a high chance that it might take place anyway at the end of the previous lease if the covenant issues raised by residents could be overcome.  He highlighted the issues regarding sewage, drainage, car parking and safety of children.

Cllr Peirson confirmed his view that there should be no development until the drainage issues had been resolved and he felt that the proposals did not support this.  

Cllr Cowey discussed Mr Hunt’s email which seemed to favour the developments at Highgate and Canada Drive, without this development as wel.
He asked for a vote to accept the proposal to allow access along the Sportsfield approach road, Sewage, drainage and car parking are the major issues (following the recent traffic surveys which have shown the roads to be low risk).
No one voted in favour of the motion.

Resolved – to inform the interested parties about the decision.
Cllr Pollard entered the meeting and discussed some of the issues that she had been chasing up.


The concrete bases on th B1248 was for new signage.

Cllr Peirson asked about the new drainage plans that the developer had mentioned for The Meadows and Cllr Pollard agreed to investigate.  Cllr Neighbour expressed concern that the developer knew about the improvements and the Parish Council did not.

Concern was also expressed about the maintenance of the North Drain to make sure it was clear.  Cllr Pollard offered to arrange a meeting  with the Drainage Department at ERYC.

01/14/93
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters 
(a) Highway Matters

Speed Survey
The results of the speed surveys on Bishop Burton Road, Highgate and Main Street had been received and low scores on all three sites had shown that further police speed enforcement or the intervention of the Road Safety team would not be useful and no further action is recommended.

Resolved – to continue monitoring the situation.
Flooding across the road beside the Church.

This is starting to build up again.

Resolved – report to ERYC as drain may need clearing. 

Accident at church wall. 

A car had lost control on the bend at the entrance to the village and spun and crashed into the Church wall causing some damage.
(b) Surviving Winter Fund

Funding was available to groups for various issues involved with the elderly or disabled keeping warm over the winter.  

01/14/94
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£  250.70

Eon


Sfield Lights



£   28.33    

 
01/14/95
Correspondence Received 


(a) ERNLLCA newsletter.
01/14/96
Pond Land

Mr Brown had sent an email with a proposal from the resident’s solicitors.  
CBPC will acknowledge no claims against any land from the pond edge and, in exchange, the triangle of land on which the supply cabinets were situated, would be gifted to the Parish Council.  The resident has requested the right to come onto the triangle to trim the hedge only.  CBPC would pay the legal costs



Resolved – this was agreed in principle.

01/14/97
Parish Council Committees

Plannning


Notice of Decision


Erection of extensions to rear at 180 Canada Drive – planning permission granted with conditions.


Erection of side extensions at 146 Canada Drive – planning permission granted with conditions.
Open Spaces
There has been an increase in dog fouling around the village.

Resolved – Cllr Falkinder agreed to use the stencil and spray some signs where the problems are occurring.
01/14/98
Sportsfield Management Committee

A meeting is due to take place next week and the MUGA is on track.  The contractors will be back when the land dries out and should finish 3-4 weeks after that.
Probation service have confirmed that they will paint the inside of the Pavilion soon, with the materials being supplied by the SFMC.

Hedge cutting has been confirmed by Bishop Burton College, depending on the weather.

Cllr Cowey congratulated the SFMC for all their work and the improvements that have taken place.

The meeting ended at 8.30 pm.
